Williamson County Retired Teachers Association

Monday, October 14, 2013

St. Paul Church Parish Center, Johnston City, IL

President Bob Campbell called the meeting to order with an invocation.  He welcomed all present. (He noted some absentees, some because of newborn grandchildren, etc.) There were more than 50 members attending.

Matt Donkin, Regional Superintendent of Franklin and Williamson Counties, spoke to the group.  Mr. Donkin gave an update on the health of Byron Kuehrer, a tester/grader.

Also Mr. Donkin mentioned licensure.  We are in a period of renewal.  All regional superintendents across the state are up for election.

Bob introduced our speaker, Cheryl Setser from the Chicago area.  Cheryl reported that Medicare supplements are standardized by the government.  They are exactly the same regardless of the insurance company; e.g., Plan F = Plan F, Plan C = Plan C, etc.  What they can do is negotiate the price/premium.  The most popular plan is Plan F.  With this Plan, there are no payments except the premium – no out-of-pocket expenses.  The Plans basically depend on which county you live in.  Williamson County has two plans.

If you have a dependent, using the website www.auditos.com can help with verifying documentation for eligibility of your dependent.  There needs to be a second verification for dependent coverage only.

Members are urged to stay attentive to various websites regarding the plans, enrollment periods, and deadlines, etc.

Cheryl then reviewed benefits available to members of the Illinois Retired Teachers Association. The AMBA website or the IRTAQ brochure has details on the benefits.

· 
Identity Theft Solutions

· 
Barnes & Noble Online Discounts

· 
1-800-Flowers

· 
Computer Discount Programs

· 
Rental Car Discounts

· 
Medical Air Transportation Services  – MASA

· 
Vision Plan


· 
Dental Insurance

· 
Tax Deferred Annuity

· 
Final Expense Whole Life Insurance

· 
First Diagnosis Cancer Insurance

· Long-Term Care/Home Health Care insurance

Bob Campbell, Legislative Chair with Region 18, addressed these issues:

www.auditos.com  The deadline for the enrollment period for the Medicare Advantage Plans is extended to 12-6-13.  There is also an extension for the HMS Dependent Verification.  The Frequently Asked Questions section of the letter from HMS explains in question #10 how to get an extension for the submission of the required data and #13 tells how to obtain a Certified Tax Return Transcript from the IRS.  There is also a requirement for a second form of verification:  copy of a joint tax bill, copy of a joint credit card statement or copy of a joint bank account.  This is only for those who have dependents.  For answers to questions, go to the CMS website:   www.cms.illinois.gov
As reported in the Peoria Journal Star, the pension is still up in the air.  The committee that is supposed to come up with a plan is deadlocked.  6 of the 10 members have to agree before anything can be presented to the legislature.  All things we are hearing don't mean anything until there is action.  Continue checking the Peoria Journal Star website www.pjstar.com
Another of Bob's issues he spoke to:  Where are we on health care change?  The most critical for many of us.(The other groups:  AFSCME   TRS    SURS    SERS)

Health Link and Health Alliance will be no more.

Judi Harland reported on the IRTA Foundation.  The address label campaign is successful.  Grants have been awarded in Areas 1 and 2 of $1,500.00 each.  We were able to help a retired teacher with a donation.  There are also scholarships for Juniors and Seniors.  The Foundation is extremely important.

Let Don Kragness know if you are receiving the Newsletter in two forms.

We need three more people on the Board, one being the Vice-President.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:00 P.M.

Marge Mangan,

Secretary  

